
 

 

 

 

  

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

REMEMBERING
NG 

 

Dorothy Susan “Sue” Goldberg  

2/5/1933 – 8/7/2013 

Dorothy Susan "Sue" Butzow 

Goldberg, accomplished weaver, 

globetrotter, cat lover, and adored 

mother, grandmother, aunt and friend, 

passed away peacefully on Wednesday, 

Aug. 7, 2013 in San Diego, CA. 

Sue was the most senior member of the 

Westfield Weavers Guild in 2013.  She 

joined in 1964.  She served as president in 

1966-67 and again in 1988-90.  While in 

California she kept in touch with the Guild 

via email always sending notes wishing 

that she could be with them for their 

programs and special events. 

Sue's love of art took her many places, and connected her with 

kindred spirits who became lifelong friends. Her most 

memorable experiences included a summer at the Haystack 

Mountain School of Crafts in Maine, and a two-year stint 

working in New York City for the internationally-renowned 

textile designer Jack Lenor Larsen. 

After over 40 years and many wonderful memories in N.J., she 

retired to San Diego -- a place Sue often referred to as 

"paradise." She embraced retirement and became active with 

the Palomar Handweavers' Guild, tutored school children in 

reading, volunteered at the Mingei International Museum, got 

season tickets to the opera, traveled the world and became an 

amateur photographer. Some of her most memorable trips were 

to China, the Galapagos Islands, Mexico and Costa Rica.  She 

made the most of her 80 years by living life to the fullest. 


